
 
  
 
 

Monterrey, Jan 7th, 2025 
Cumulus International Association of Universities and 
Colleges of Art, Design and Media 
PO Box 31000, 00076 
Aalto Finland 
General Secretary Eija Salmi 
 
 
To Whom it may concern, 
 
I warmly support the application of Director Lorenzo Imbesi for his second term at the 
Presidency of the Cumulus Executive Board -  2025-2028. 
 
I write this endorsement letter as representative of the School of Architecture, Art and Design, 
Tecnológico de Monterrey —a Cumulus member— to submit my recommendation to support 
Director Imbesi’s candidacy.  
 
I have known Director Imbesi from several years as Design Director at Sapienza Universitá di Roma, 
and more recently I have had the privilege of working closely with him in his role as Cumulus 
Association President. He has led Cumulus' transition as an independent association with great 
agility and care; in addition, he has been very active in promoting projects that add value to the 
association, always taking care of openness and inclusion as central values of his term. Director 
Imbesi is widely traveled, always promoting the association in different regions of the world. 
 
Director Imbesi has been very inspirational to me; his commitment and leadership have been always 
part of his qualities. Therefore, I enthusiastically recommend him for the following Cumulus Executive 
Board term. 
 
 

 
Yours, 

 
 
 

     
 
Roberto Iñiguez Flores 
Associate Provost for Academic and Faculty Affairs 
TECNOLÓGICO DE MONTERREY 
 
 


